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SOUTH SOUND SEA HAWKER’S JUNE MEETING

We had 22 members attend the June 
meeting chaired by VP Deanna Roe.

Sue gave her report. We have 155 
members and we raised $740 for FOB 
Hope at our last Bunco.

Topics discussed was our upcoming 
last Bunco on June 29th with Skoolie 
Foundation as the charity. 

Our picnic is on July 20th to be 
held at Stephanie and Michael 
Kuxhausen’s house in Orting. 
Thanks to them for opening their 
backyard for this event. Hamburgers 
/ Hotdogs, condiments, buns, water 
and soda provided by the Board. 
Check the event list for your last 
name if you’re wanting to bring a side 
dish to share. Please make sure you 
RSVP, as the food has to be ordered. See page 4

Cindi Lang gave a brief report from Central Council on sending in 
your names to our  President if you’re wanting Field Passes. You can’t 
have been on the Field in the past four years and you need to have 
Game tickets. Also, if you’re wanting to volunteer  for Ticketmaster 
Tailgate, you’ll also need game tickets for that day. (New this Year) 
More info will be coming on these items.  



Upcoming EventsUpcoming Events

JULY 20, 2025
SOUTH SOUND SEA HAWKERS

PICNIC
MIKE & STEPHANIE 

KUXHAUSEN’S
1203 WILLIAMS CT NW
ORTING, WA 98360
1:00 TO 4:00 PM

OCTOBER 4, 2025
COME WALK WITH ME

THE OLD CANNERY 
FURNITURE WAREHOUSE
 13608 CANNERY WAY

CHECK IN: 7:30 AM

DECEMBER 7, 2025
CHRISTMAS PARTY
CANYON TERRACE 

CLUBHOUSE
9314 Canyon Road E
Puyallup, WA 98371

9:00 am 
Christmas Brunch

Atlanta Falcons Watch Party

NEW ANNOUNCEMENT 
THE EARL THOMAS III 

YOUTH FOOTBALL CAMP
has been changed to August 16 due to Puyallup 

Tribal Council’s unexpected circumstances 
and they want a great outcome and experience 

for the participants. 

FREE one day camp for kids from 8-18 ages.
Check-in begins each day at 8 a.m. to 8:45 a.m. 

Starts at 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. daily. 
Concessions, DJ music, vendors, and more! 

Family fun event to enjoy! 
AUTOGRAPHS are limited to youth participants 

only and group youth participants will be able 
to get photos with the Pro Athlete’s groups. 

Sponsors include Talking Rain, Sparkling ICE, P
NW Sound Living Real Estate, SEAMOSS, 

CEC Sports Marketing, and more! 
Thank you Puyallup Tribe for making this possible! 

Youth Football Camp will have t-shirts for youth 
participants. 

Sign up for PRE-REGISTRATION BELOW:
https://docs.googlecom/.../1FAIpQLSdB7PbNoAZ

.../viewform

SEAHAWKS GAME FIELD PASSES
Members if you have tickets to a game, and want 
Field Passes please send in your requests  to 
Colin Mitchell via email: Cmitchell.sssh@gmail.com

 DISTANT CHAPTERS are being allowed to request 
2 field passes per chapter for any regular season 
game except the Saints game Sept. 21. That game will 
be restricted to several traveling groups visiting for 
the same game. Two weeks later, the local chapters 
will have the same opportunity for two weeks with 
2 passes per chapter. The goal is to start all chapters 

on the same footing before implementing first come, 
first served on passes which will happen in August. 

ALL CHAPTERS: Please be advised that we do 
receive PRESEASON passes and they are currently 
first come, first served for ALL chapters local and 
distant.  Preseason passes will not count against 
the 2 pass regular season limits this month for any 
chapters.  Also limit 2 per chapter at this time please. 
Preseason may not be the most popular passes, but 
the weather is great to be on field. 

Thank you for your patience and Go Hawks!!



June was the last bunco of the season and was 
another successful event.  Food was superb.  Big 
thanks Brian Deren for the delicious pulled pork 
and chicken. Thank you to our faithful members 
that show up and continue to bless us all with your 
support and bringing dishes to share. There is 
never a shortage of food and everyone gets to take 
home some extras . 

Thanks to Brandon from Skoolie Foundation for 
attending and telling about all they doing to help 
out the homeless, kids and Veterans. What they are 
doing is so inspiring .

It was extremely nice to see Sarah Ann Hill and 
her husband drop by as they help out the Skoolie 
Foundation.  Also was great to see friends of Sue 
attend and donate a beautiful basket for Sharon’s 
Breast Cancer Charity. Over all we raised over 
$500.
So thanks to each one of you for all that you have 
done to help raise funds for our charities from 
January-June. You are all so wonderful.  

JUNE BUNCO



JUNE MEETING
Training camp volunteers: Sue Farley, Marilyn 
Moorhead, Cindi Lang and Renee Brown have 
signed up to help on August 1st. Other dates  are 
available.  Please check the schedule.  

50th Anniversary T-Shirts are available to purchase. 
Check the link to order them on our members page. 

Sharon gave an update on the Come Walk with Me 
Breast Cancer Charity. Sign up for the walk is now 
open. Walk is October 4th.  Click Join Team South 
Sound Sea Hawkers at comewalkwithmenow.org. 
Sharon’s Wigging out for Hope Fundraiser event 
on June 8th  was a great success. $958 was raised, 
which has been deposited as team gifts. Thanks to 
the people that attended and to their support for 
this cause. 

The Purple at the Park  for Lymphoma and 
Leukemia, Baseball game is July 18th at Cheney 
Stadium.  Group tickets have been transferred to 
those that are going . We’re honoring Toni Smith, 
Renee Brown and Gail Clark. Purple Signs will be 
made with their names on them. Feel free to bring 
your own too. 

If anyone is interested in attending the Pink at the 
Park on August 24th for Breast Cancer, please let 
me know ASAP and I’ll order group tickets. We 
will be honoring our members Cindi Lang, Diane 
Anderson Bren, Karin Roberts  and Angie Smith. 
Pink signs will be made with their names on them. 
If any other members want their names added 
please let me know.

We’ll be placing Flags at the Washington Soldiers 
Home on June 28th for the 4th of July, followed by 
breakfast at Tim’s if anyone is interested. We’ll be 
picking them up on July 5th. Start time for both is 9 
am. 

Jason Tonioli  from Lawn Boys School Supply, 
handed out a flyer for his upcoming 11th Annual 
Fundraiser  on July 27th. 1-5 pm.  RSVP to 
Jtonioli@hotmail.com. Or text 253-224-2439 . All 
are welcome. 

Trisha Frey gave info about St Francais house 
Fundraiser which will be held on October 17th. She 
will add more info on our members page.

Deanna gave a shout out to Blitz the Seahawk 
on being inducted into Mascot Hall of Fame. 
Congratulations Blitz.  

More upcoming events:
Our Admin open meeting will be held on August 
12th at the  Canyon Terrance Clubhouse at 6pm.  
No food or drink will be provided, but you are free 
to bring your own. Next meeting will be August 
19th at the Lakewood Ram.  

Nominations for President and Secretary are up for 
Elections. Colin Mitchell and Cindi Lang are still 
interested in staying on in their current positions. 
If anyone is interested in putting their names in or 
wanting to nominate someone for these positions, 
please contact Brian Deren before the next meeting, 
as he’s our Nomination Chair. 

Christmas Party will be held on December 7th. It 
will be a morning game so Brunch will be provided.  
More details coming later.

You can always check the calendar on our Website 
for upcoming events. Thanks to Brian for always 
making sure it’s up to date. Thanks Deanna for 
chairing a great meeting and thanks everyone for 
attending.



A much smaller group picked up the Flags on 
July 5th, so it took us much longer. Just five South 
Sound Sea Hawkers and some Knights of Columbus 
members with some of their family members. 
Sharon Smith-Mitchell presented Lynn Propeack 
with one of the 50th Anniversary Seahawks pins.  
He was very touched. 
Our 5 members headed to Tim’s Kitchen in Orting 
afterwards for Breakfast, which is always great.

Only a small group of four South Sound Sea Hawkers  
showed up to help place flags for the 4th of July.  Thanks 
Mary O’Connor, Colin Mitchell, Sharon Smith-Mitchell
and Brian Deren. This was Mary’s first time helping 
Thanks so much. We headed to Tim’s Kitchen for 
breakfast afterwards. The Carpenters Union had a 
smaller group as well along with the four members of 
The Knights of Columbus.

ORTING SOLDIER’S HOME CEMETERY



South Sound Sea Hawkers
Annual Picnic
July 20th at 1 pm.

Mike and Stephanie Kuxhausen
1203 Williams CT NW Orting Wa. 98360

Serving Burgers, Dogs, Coleslaw and Baked Beans. 
Water and Soda will be supplied by the chapter.
Guests are free to bring sides listed by last name.

A-H Side Dish or Salad
I-P Fruits or Veggies

Q-Z Snacks or Dessert.

Games will be played and Prizes for the Winners.
Who is gonna be this Year’s Corn Hole Champions.

Don’t forget to bring your chair and any games you want to play
Drawing items up for grabs.

We’re looking forward to seeing everyone there for a wonderful 
afternoon of Fun.

RSVP by July 13th to Sue Farley 253-468-6565
hawkette@comcast.net with how many are attending. 

No maybes Please.

Gather up some small rocks and 
bring to Picnic. Debbra Douglass is 
gonna  help teach you to paint them 
so you’ll have your own cute Tic Tac 

Toe games.  
Colin and I will supply some rounds. 

A fun event for the whole family.



Open Admin Meeting
August 12, 2025

Canyone Terrace Clubhouse
9314 Canyon Road E • Puyallup, WA 98371

Regular Meeting August 19, 2025
at The Ram in Lakewood.

Dinner/Social Hour 6:00 pm
Meeting 7:00 pm

Bring a can of food for an extra drawing ticket

SEAHAWK DRAWING ITEMS
If you see different Seahawk items on sale, 

pick them up for the drawings and you 
will be reimbursed by the club.

South Sound Website:
•  www.southsoundseahawkers.com
Facebook:
•  South Sound Sea Hawkers

 President Vice-President Treasurer Secretary

Deanna Roe
253-229-8718

snoopy19572004@yahoo.com

Colin Mitchell
704-491-0227

cmitchell.sssh@gmail.com

Sue Farley
253-468-6565

hawkette@comcast.net

Cindi Lang
253-219-0756

langcindi4852@comcast.net

Your Chapter Officers

I’M
 IN

GO HAW
KS

It was  great volunteering making turkey, ham, chicken and roast beef sandwiches for the bikers for 
the race from Seattle to Portland. We were helping out at the Bethel Middle School. We met some 

amazing people. They didn’t have as many helpers as other years but we got it done. Tomorrow they 
get to hand out the sandwiches that were made, along with fruit and water. Thanks 

to Colin Mitchell, Debbra Douglass and Sharon Smith Mitchell. They were definitely busy workers.


